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Reviewed by Project director George McGowan, Roisin Flynn (DPO) & staff team Agreed by the Board – Signed by chairperson Charles O Donnell.

Policy statement
The Old Library Trust seeks to be open and accountable and believes that public access to our information improves understanding of our role and responsibilities within the sector
Making a request

Making a request for information under the Freedom of Information Act 2000

Responsibility for Freedom of Information requests rests with the Old Library Trust Data Protection Officer Roisin Flynn. Roisin can be contacted by writing to the following address:

Data Protection Officer
The Old Library Trust

Central Drive, Creggan

Derry

BT489QG

02871 373870

Email: roisin@olt.ie

Where a request is received it will be dealt with promptly and usually within 20 working days. If additional time is required, this will be advised to you in writing.

We will disclose information wherever possible. However, in a few circumstances, it will be necessary to withhold some, or all of the information requested under one of the exemptions outlined in the Act. In any case where information is refused, The OLT will specify which exemption has been used and why. All requests for information will be carefully considered on their own merits and with close regard to the public interest.
What to do if you have a complaint about the response to or handling of a request for information:

The FOI Act makes provision for appeal against the response given to a request for information, or to challenge the way in which a request was handled.

In the first instance you should contact the Project Director in writing.

Your complaint will be handled by a suitably authorised senior member of OLT team who is unconnected with the initial request. Your complaint will be acknowledged in writing within five working days of receiving it and the letter will say when you can expect a full response. This should normally be within three weeks unless the matter is very complicated (for example, where other organisations need to be contacted). Where this is the case, we will let you know what action is being taken and tell you when we expect to provide you with a full response.

Where applicable the review of your request will consist of an analysis of the initial reasons for withholding the information and, also where applicable, a consideration of how and why the public interest was applied.

If the Project director (or other suitably authorised senior member of OLT) overturns the original decision, the request will be processed and the information released to you, entirely or in part.

If the Project Director (of other suitable authorised senior member of OLT) upholds the original decision you will receive a letter detailing the reasons why we are unable to provide the information requested.

If you are not satisfied with our response to your complaint, you can contact the Information Commissioner. The contact details are:

Information Commissioner
Information Commissioners Office
3rd Floor
14 Cromac Place
Belfast
BT7 2JB
Telephone: 02890 278757 or 0303 123 1114
Email: www.ico.gov.uk
Signed: 01/04/2021 (Digital signature due to Covid restrictions)
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